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SUMMARY:  Rule 23 requires that all New Structures1 receiving a Water Permit after January 1, 

2009, have separate water supply lines that tee off after the Water Meter to supply fire suppression 

service and domestic service as demonstrated in Figure 23-1 (Exhibit 4-A), unless the User has 

separate Water Meters maintained by the Water Distribution System Operator for fire and domestic 

services.  This requirement was added in 2009 after rationing enforcement discussions with Cal-

Am identified a potential issue regarding installation of flow restrictors in water lines that also 

served sprinkler (fire suppression) systems (Exhibit 4-B).  Prior to adoption of the tee off at the 

meter box, staff met with representatives of all of the fire departments to agree on the methodology. 

Since 2009, there have been numerous instances where the tee off has not been completed and the 

sprinkler systems tee off the main water line at the house.  As time has passed, some of those 

knowledgeable about the District’s requirement have left their jobs, and the information was not 

passed along, which in turn was not communicated to the contractor or applicant.  In other cases, 

there have been hardships where the water line runs through other people’s property (Exhibit 

4-C).  In Canada Woods Water Company, infrastructure was installed that precludes the fire 
service split at the Connection (Exhibit 4-D).

RECOMMENDATION: Staff would like the Water Demand Committee to discuss whether the 

current requirement should be continued or whether it be changed to optional.  The installation of 

flow restrictors during rationing is a last effort, and the District has adopted an extensive 

enforcement process that could take the place of flow restrictors.  Flow restrictors have not been 

used on the Peninsula since the rationing in the late 1980’s, and even then, only a few were placed.  

1 “New Structure” means construction or replacement of a structure or use that requires a Water Permit. (MPWMD 

Rule 11) 



EXHIBITS 

4-A Figure 23-1 

4-B Fire Service Memo 

4-C Request for Variance/Modification for APN 101-211-032 

4-D Canada Woods Water Company Letter 
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